
AGENDA: TSC 4/7/14 

ITEM NO. 3: Consider request to establish NO PARKING on Tillerman Drive adjacent to 
Kasold Drive. 

 
 Staff Report: 
 

1. Tillerman Drive is classified as a “local” street in a residential area 
paved approximately 26 feet wide; however, the street begins 
widening just east of Stonegate Court on the approach to the 
roundabout at Kasold Drive. 

2. According to Police Department records, there have not been any 
reported crashes at this location during the past three (3) years. 

3. If the request is approved, it is recommended that parking be 
prohibited along both sides of Tillerman Drive between Kasold Drive 
and Stonegate Court. 

 

MINUTES:  TSC 4/7/14 

ITEM NO. 3: 
 
Consider request to establish NO PARKING on Tillerman Drive adjacent to Kasold Drive. 
 
Woosley reviewed the information provided in the staff report. 
 
Public Comment: 
 

Shawn McGarity, 3405 Tillerman Drive:  When the roundabout was being designed, we 
were assured that we would be able to park there; if we can’t park there, it reduces the 
value of our home; when you have company, you need to be able to park in front of the 
house; I would appreciate it being left open like it is. 
 
Steve Shanks, 3401 Tillerman Drive:  I strongly agree, we would like to continue to be 
able to park in front of our house; I haven’t seen a problem, there haven’t been any 
issues over the last three years; when the roundabout went in, we were assured that we 
could continue to park in front of our house; very rarely have I ever seen anyone parked 
on the north side of the street. 

 
Commission Discussion: 
 

Commissioner Boley asked if removing the parking on the north side would be a 
problem; Shanks said he didn’t have a problem with it. 
 

MOTION BY COMMISSIONER BOLEY, SECOND BY COMMISSIONER ROTHROCK, TO 
RECOMMEND ESTABLISHING NO PARKING ALONG THE NORTH SIDE OF TILLERMAN 
DRIVE BETWEEN KASOLD DRIVE AND STONEGATE COURT; THE MOTION CARRIED, 
6-1 (Koprince; a solution in search of a problem).  
 



1

David Woosley

From: Jc Myers <jcjayhawk78@gmail.com>
Sent: Monday, March 10, 2014 5:36 PM
To: David Woosley
Subject: No parking zone request. Tillerman & Kasold Roundabout
Attachments: 20140307_141356.jpg; 20140307_141324.jpg; 20140307_141303.jpg; 20140307_

141328.jpg

To whom it may concern,  
 
The photographs attached to this email will show, in my view, an intersection approach that isn't safe.  
 
The vehicles parked facing east on Tillerman obstruct the roadway forcing any vehicle driving east toward 
Kasold to cross into the oncoming lane of traffic. This is particularly dangerous considering the oncoming 
traffic is not required to stop and has limited sight distance just prior to making the turn onto Tillerman.  
 
What steps can I take to help make this intersection safer for all drivers and parked vehicles? 
 
Regards,  
 
Joshua Myers 
785-550-6886 
629 Stonegate Ct.  
Lawrence, KS 66049  
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